

## CHEROKEE NATION

P.O. Box 948 • Tahlequah, OK 74465-0948 (918) 456-0671

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief John A. Ketcher Deputy Chief

February 24, 1994

Ms. Barbara Streisand 151 El Camino Drive Beverly Hills, CA 90212

Dear Ms. Streisand:

This is a follow-up to a recent letter I sent to you asking that you support our effort to obtain a Presidential Medal of Freedom for Gloria Steinem on the occasion of her sixtieth birthday on March 25, 1994. In case you haven't had a chance to write the letter quite yet I simply wanted to remind you that it is important to get the letters in as soon as possible. I have only asked about 25 people to send letters so each and every letter counts.

I have not received copies of all the letters forwarded to date but I have received a copy of Alice Walker's stunning letter which was written with a substantial amount of love for Gloria.

Letters can be sent to: President William J. Clinton, c/o Jim Dorskind, Room #94, Old Executive Office Building, Washington, DC 20500.

Again, please send a copy of your letter to Julie Burton or Kristina Kiehl at Voters for Choice. When our efforts are successful, we would like to present Gloria with copies of the letters.

Hope this finds you with some measure of harmony and balance in your life.

Best wishes.

Sincerely,

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief